
 

1st QTR 

2021 



FREE  PHARMACY  CARD 

TABLE of CONTENTS 

 70th   National Convention Registration 12 

71th  National Convention Registration 

72nd National Convention Registration 
14 

73rd National Convention Registration 17 

ARTS Travel 20 

Beyond the Dance Floor 15 

Comments from our Youth Advisor 6 

Convention Schedules 21 

Feature Article—Walter Ness 9 

In Memorium 10  

Insurance Coordinator  7 

Note from the Editor 4 

Presidents Message                    3 

Press  Release 70th NSDC—Jackson, MS 11 

Special—Western Twirlers—Joplin, M O 17 

USDA Executive Committee  24 

USDA News Advertising Information-Rates 23 

USDA News Subscription Form 22 

USDA  Regional VP Reports 5-6 

You 2 Can Dance 19 

CLIP AND USE THIS  CARD AND SAVE.  SHARE IT WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS. 

      WHAT’S IN-

                                                           Walter Ness 

Our latest 100 year old dancer to be recognized and honored with the 

USDA CENTENNIAL AWARD for his years of service. Presenting 

this award to Walter was a little different 

than our usual presentation due to COVID-

19 guidelines.  With a lot of effort on the 

part of many people, we were finally able to 

honor this gentleman that gave so much to 

something he loved.  Read about this man 

and his history in square dancing. 

Pictured here is Walter receiving his Award 

from masked presenter JoAnna Lieuallen.  JoAnna willing agreed to 

present this award on behalf of USDA and we thank her for doing 

that. 

Speaking of square dance history you must read the special article by 

Edythe Weber on the history of the Western Twirlers.  This Joplin, 

MO club has been around for a long time and has seen a few changes 

along the way.  They have had their share of ups and downs and they 

work their way through them and just keep on going.  If you ever 

find yourself in Joplin, MO stop by and dance a tip or two.  They love 

visitors. 

The year 2020 has been a strange one to say the least.  I had origi-

nally planned on doing  a “highlights of the year”, but unfortunately 

there did not seem to be any.  Square dancing came to halt, round 

dancing is done via “zoom”. 

On a sad note we did loose a couple of former USDA Executive Com-

mittee members.  Connie Houle and Shirley White.  See page 10. 

Year 2021 in here, the Coronavirus vaccine is here and just maybe 

dance halls across the country will be opening their doors and an-

nouncing the square dancing is here. I imagine there will be many 

refresher classes going on.  Welcome 2021 and keep your fingers 

Special Thanks to the following for their  

contributions to this issue of USDA NEWS. 

Articles:  Edythe Weber, Bonnie Abramson, 

Karen Pennett 

Photos:   Chris Dunkel,  Karen Pennett 

JoAnna Lieuallen 

Cover Design:  Chris Dunkel 

My apology to anyone I failed to recognize. 



A MESSAGE FROM  

THE PRESIDENTS 

TONY and DIANA 

ROCK 

Diana and I hope that each of you had a very thankful Thanksgiving Day. Though there are many things of 2020 that could 

keep us grumbling there is much to be thankful for. Most of us are still not participating in, in person dancing but fortunately 

we have the ability to dance online via Zoom. We may not be able to get together in person but some federations/

associations are holding online meetings that allow us to continue making plans and stay in touch. Some clubs are even en-

gaging in regular virtual meetings just to socialize so they don’t drift apart. All of these may not be the same as it was but 

they certainly do help. 

So where are we now in our square dance family activities? Yes, there are vaccines on the horizon but we don’t want to get 

too anxious too soon.  In spite of the fantastic vaccine news it appears that it will take a few months before we are all safe 

from spreading or contracting COVID 19 and can resume our long awaited normal lifestyle.  Our advice to the square dance 

community is to think of others before yourself, be patient, and remain vigilant.  Follow the guidelines of your local and state 

governments, wear masks, social distance, and wash your hands frequently.  When it is safe to open up our dance halls once 

again, it may be worth the discussion to look at different ways to conduct our dances.  For example, do we still want to han-

dle sign in and snacks in the same fashion; what about wearing masks. We can’t assume that every dancer has opted to re-

ceive the vaccine.  For the most part, we as a dance community have done a great job in following the advice of the CDC and 

our state and local governments.  Let’s not blow it at the very end.  Hang tight!  We can do this together!  The New Year is 

bound to be better than the last one! 

We may not be in our dance halls, but none the less, USDA has been busy since the last issue of USDA NEWS.  There has been 

quite a bit of interest in the new 501(c)3 Group Exemption Program and we have yet another proud dancer who has been 

honored by the USDA Centennial Award!  Our Social Media committee has kicked off the USDA monthly webinar series, 

“Beyond the Dance Floor” with great success!  Be sure to check out our website, usda.org, as it has been updated with a 

great new look.  Many thanks go out to the USDA Executive Committee (EC) for the time and effort they’ve contributed to 

make sure our dancers stay active and connected. 

On a very sad note, the last few months have dealt yet another blow to the USDA Executive Committee as we grieve the loss 

of two past EC members, Shirley White (served as USDA Eastern Region Vice President along with her husband Dick from 

2007-2010) and Connie Houle (served on USDA EC along with her husband Len from 2004-2013 and as USDA President 2008-

2010).  Please look for the articles in their memory and be inspired by the lives they have led.  These ladies will be greatly 

missed. 

Until we write again, please take the time to enjoy the beauty around you and contemplate the many blessing the Lord has 

given to you. 

Your USDA President, 

Tony & Diana Rock 

 

 

STAY SAFE  - WEAR MASK    -    KEEP SOCIAL  DISTANCES    -   GET VACINATED  



A NOTE FROM THE  Larry W. Dunkel 

2020  -  A  MOST UNUSUAL YEAR! 

2020! A year that will remain in the corner of my mind for the rest of my life and I would be willing to bet that you  

can say the same.   

I remember it well.  For me it was a delightful afternoon in March; Friday, March 13th to be exact, and I was  

getting  my monthly Macular Degeneration injections, one in each eyeball.  As the Dr. completed his procedure he 

turned to me and asked how I was preparing for this invasion of the new flu virus.  The WHAT?????? I had to admit 

that I had heard a little about some virus, but I was not prepared for an intellectual discussion with this man that 

was obviously well versed on the subject. As I left   his office that afternoon I felt much better prepared to dis-

cussthe Corona Virus with anyone.  I now understood the difference in a Corona Virus  and a Corona beer.  When I 

left my Dr.’s office that afternoon I had a much better understanding of “high risk patient” “quarantine” and 

“isolation”.   

As we left the Dr.’s we discussed the situation and how we would handle things on our end.   Since my food pantry 

usually ran 24% or less a stop by the food market seemed in order. Growing up on small farms in E. T. we  

never ran short of food in the 1960’s, so many of the Bible stories were pretty vague to young teenage boys with 

plenty..  We grew our own food.  For the first time in my life I walked into a supermarket to find bare shelves.  The 

television stories were obviously true.  There were no paper towels, toilet paper, napkins or any other type of  

product that came close to representing a paper product in any form or fashion.   Neither were there any bananas, 

or other fruits, vegetables or anything else I would consider putting in my mouth.   Remembering now that I did 

have a few cans of soup in the cupboard I felt I could make it through the summer, after all, this will pass quickly. 

For the next 4-5 months no one came in or out of my house.  I learned the meaning of quarantine back in March, 

remember?  But then things begin to change.  Things are going back to normal.  Shorter store hours, limited  

occupancy, customers wear face mask.  I have watched people come and go long enough so if I follow the guidelines 

I should be OK.  What I found was no one was following any guidelines.   I tried, but not hard enough.  The  stores 

were crowded, customers and employees alike were not wearing mask. 

In the late afternoon on Nov..19th I was in my bed, sleeping comfortably when I heard my name being called by an 

unfamiliar voices. My granddaughter had tried to reach me, but I had not responded and she called 911.  When I 

asked what was going on I was informed that I was very sick and they were taking me to the hospital. I had 

COVID-19.  As many times that I had shuddered at the sound of that word, tonight I simply closed my eyes and 

said “OK’. 

After two days in ICU it was determined that it was not ‘COVID’, however it was diagnosed as Influenza Type B  

and was transferred  to “Intermediate Management Unit” for  two weeks.  There I was allowed one daily visitor 

and only the same one each day. My son Chris  (our USDA NEWS cover designer) stayed with me.  I am now in 

“Extended Care” with NO visitors allowed. 

When asked who could step in and edit this issue of USDA NEWS my 

only answer was “me” ( with the help of Chris and many of the USDA 

Executive Committee members) we will get it done. If this edition does 

not meet your expectations, please consider the circumstances.   

THANK YOU FOR ALL THE PRAYERS AND GOOD WISHES.   

I realize there are many others with much worse conditions than  

I and I send prayers to them and their families as they experience  

one of the most unusual years we have ever known. 

      UNTIL NEXT TIME………………………...Larry D 
Editor & Son working on USDA NEWS in hospital 



  

 

EVENTS IN THE CENTRAL REGION 

                            Ed & Lynda Willis,  USDA Central Region VP  

 EVENTS IN THE PLAINS REGION 
        Mark & Bina Krebsbach,  USDA Plains Region VP  

The Eastern sky becomes alive with God’s beautiful blooming colors as I watch the sun peak over the South 

Eastern horizon here in the land of the North.  It reminds one of Winter, my favorite time of the year.  The sun 

now rises and offers its light and warmth to a frozen creation. 

The changing seasons also reminds me that there is one thing constant in life on this earth and that is 

change.  Change is inevitable.  Change is eternal.  Some change is good, some change is not so good.  To survive 

we learn to accept and live with both. 

We have all experienced a major change this year with the COVID-19 and how it has affected life.  Both Bina & 

I tested positive in November.   We were fortunate both of us only experienced very mild cold symptoms for two 

or three days.  Praise the Lord! 

Our prayers go out to all the folks with COVID-19 and pray for its end. 

Treat the earth and all that dwell thereon with respect.  And look after the well being of mind and body. 

God Bless 

As ever square dancers 

Mark & Bina 

Lynda and I have very little to report again this month, more bad news then good. We had a few deaths of square 

and non-square dance friends, but none really do to covid19. We had a local Wilmington caller pass away, a truly 

great lady from New England, Shirley White, a friend from Kiwanis and as most of you are aware, Connie Houle 

who along with her Husband Lenny were Chairpersons of the 64 NSDC in Springfield, MA. We had a very enjoya-

ble time working with them at the convention. We made many new friends and really enjoyed serving. We do have 

lots of stories to tell about those days, ask us sometime. 



EVENTS IN THE WESTERN REGION 
                       LPaul and Sally Schmidt,  USDA Western  Region VP  

As with much of the country, there is very little dancing going on in the Western Region.  Most of our states have 

restrictions on social gatherings as well as travel.  As a result, we have not done any travel or dancing since 

spring, beyond a few sessions in our family room via Zoom.  We have updated our contact list for the Western  

Region affiliates and sent e-mail communications promoting the USDA “Beyond the Dance Floor” webinar se-

ries.  We were pleased to see a number of Western region organization leaders participating in the November 

webinar on the USDA 501(c)(3) Group Exemption Program.  We have already heard of several clubs and local  

associations that are interesting in applying for the program. 

 

There is a lot of discussion about what to do to get experienced dancers back, and new dancers into lessons, once 

the coronavirus restrictions begin to lift.  One option being explored and promoted to revitalize square dancing is 

the Social Square Dance or Sustainable Square Dancing (SSD) program.  This is a program of 50 calls that can be 

taught in about 12 weeks.  It is intended to attract new dancers and get them dancing successfully and, most of 

all, having fun.  The program could also serve as a way to reintroduce experienced dancers who have been “off the 

floor” for many months.  Per a CALLERLAB press release, “The CALLERLAB Board of Governors endorses the 

use of SSD as one approach for getting current dancers back on the floor having a fun and enjoyable time, as well 

as being a fast paced approach for bringing new people into our Square Dance community. This would include the 

prospect of having a well thought out plan in place for multiple lesson starts, thus providing a path to re-energize 

Square Dancing as we emerge from the Covid-19 crisis. 

 

The CALLERLAB press release is available at: http://www.callerlab.org/Portals/1/Press%20Release%20-%20SSD%

20COVID-19%20JULY%202020%20.pdf. 

The program description and lesson plans for callers and dance leaders can be found at http://www.callerlab.org/

P o r t a l s / 1 / P r e s s % 2 0 R e l e a s e % 2 0 - % 2 0 S S D % 2 0 C O V I D - 1 9 % 2 0 J U L Y % 2 0 2 0 2 0 % 2 0 . p d f .    

As the new year begins, and we look at 2020 through the rear-view mirror, we will be contacting all of our regional 

affiliates to find out their plans for resuming square dancing in their areas, and to begin scheduling our travels for 

202 

COMMENTS FROM OUR YOUTH ADVISOR    

Due to the on going issues around the country concerning the COVID 19 flu; opportunities for dancing have been 

greatly diminished.  The involvement of Youth dancers in club activities and dances has also been dramatically 

impacted. With the launch of the new USDA webinars, it is hoped that clubs will extend and encourage our 

youthful dancers to participate in these as well.  Their input could spark interest in many different areas as  

we expand and and develop this program.  Additionally it would be a great building and informational platform 

for them to understand what goes behind the scene and off the dance floor. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone that the scholarship deadline in January 30th. There is 

plenty of time to encourage and support any High School Senior or College Freshman to apply. The application 

and Affiliate nomination forms are available on line. If there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to 

reach out to me, or any USDA Officer. 

 

I look forward with the hopes that the upcoming year sees a renewed interest and a vibrant return of dancing. 

http://www.callerlab.org/Portals/1/Press%20Release%20-%20SSD%20COVID-19%20JULY%202020%20.pdf
http://www.callerlab.org/Portals/1/Press%20Release%20-%20SSD%20COVID-19%20JULY%202020%20.pdf
http://www.callerlab.org/Portals/1/Press%20Release%20-%20SSD%20COVID-19%20JULY%202020%20.pdf
http://www.callerlab.org/Portals/1/Press%20Release%20-%20SSD%20COVID-19%20JULY%202020%20.pdf


USDA INSURANCE COORDINATORS 

USDA INSURANCE COORDINATORS NOTES 
 

Greeting Everyone, 

 

By the time you receive your Jan-Mar issue of the USDA News, we will be in another year.  The holidays 

will be behind us and hopefully we will be looking at starting back to dancing. 

 

In my last article I reported that we had not received the 2021 rate from RPS Bollinger.  We have now 

received that information.  The rates for 2021 will be the same as the rates for 2020.  The insurance 

coordinators have received information about this. 

 

The insurance portal had encountered several problems (it must have been infected with some kind of virus) 

but as of today it is working again.  You can now enter your information for 2021 in the portal. 

 

I am including below information that I had in the Jul-Aug edition and the Oct-Dec edition (with updates).  

It’s all good information that needs to be repeated. 

 

Questions referring to the pandemic: 

 

 Mainstream Classes:  The insurance company will allow for a break in the nine (9) month coverage 

for students.  You must keep a record of the start date, temporary stop date, date you start again and 

date you graduate the students.  If you choose to begin the class from the beginning when we do go 

back to dancing, then you will treat it as a new class.  You will need to submit the names again. 

 

 The COVID-19 is a virus and is not covered by our Accidental Benefit portion of the insurance 

policy.  Our policy covers accidents, not the flu or any other viruses.  There is liability coverage for 

the club. 

 

 Rates and Deadlines for 2021:  The ideal deadline (for the insurance coordinators) is to have all your 

clubs’ rosters and facility information in the insurance portal by December 31, 2020.  You should 

have your fees for insurance submitted to me by January 20, 2021. 

 

As always, you can call or email me with questions you may have. 

 

Sincerely, 

Elizabeth Sanders 

USDA National Insurance Coordinator 

P O Box 417, Stephens, GA  30667 

sqdanins@gmail.com or usda.insurance@usda.org 

706-759-3642 

More Insurance Notes on the Following Page 
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      FEATURE ARTICLE 

         WALTER NESS—CENTENNIAL AWARD 

COVID-19 seemed bound and determined that we would not honor Walter for his 100 years of life.  USDA, on  

the other hand was just as determined that he would be recognized.  With the help of his daughter Karen, friends, 

family, square dancers and several USDA Executive Committee Members, Walter finally got his award.  Walter is 

the 17th 100 year old to receive this award. 

Walter celebrated his 100th birthday on November 24 and a special celebration was planned and he would receive 

this award.  Due to some COVID-19 guidelines that had to be postponed.  Then there was a problem with finding 

someone (usually a USDA representative) available to make this presentation.  Finally USDA Presidents, Tony 

and Diana Rock called an old friend who said she would be delighted to do this.  JoAnna Lieuallen, 2nd VP of the 

Northern New Jersey Square Dance Association helped us out and we appreciated her doing that.  

Square Dancing started for Walter when a long time neighbor and avid square dancer, Peg Richards, asked Walter 

and his wife Jane to try Square Dancing.  They knew they enjoyed dancing, the polka, waltz, 2 step and many 

more.  With little persuasion, Walter and Jane give it a try.   They got hooked and continued Square Dancing for 

20+ years. 

Walter and Jane started their basic level class with Somerset Hills Square Dance Club.   After graduating basic 

level, they moved on to advanced level with Valley Squares.  They remained with Valley Squares for many 

years.  Walter also served as President of the Valley Squares for many years.  After Valley Squares folded they 

moved to J & M Squares, a higher level club.   

Should you ever find yourself with Walter and the conversation begins to drag, just ask him if he ever square 

danced. Don’t ask unless you have time to listen.  He would love to tell you all about it.  Topping his list would be: 

The people. Everyone was so nice and all loved to dance.  They met and became friends with so many square 

dancers.  

*The Raids: Square Dance Couples would raid another club’s dance.  Again many friends were made at the raids 

and this gave you an opportunity to dance with them.  After the dance they went out for Pizza and Beer with mem-
bers of the various clubs.  They enjoyed the fun of going into a restaurant in their colorful Square Dance attire.          

After Jane passed away in 2003 Walter periodically went to various dances.   Almost 10 years later Walter was  
attending a performance and the MPAC.when Cathy, one of his old square dance friends recognized him.  She lost her 
husband several years earlier.  Today, Cathy and Walter met for lunch every so often.    

 

     With Friends at Convention                                                

 

Walter Ness with wife Jane 

THANK YOU WALTER NESS FOR SHARING YOUR 100 YEARS SQUARE DANCING 





For Immediate Release 

Contact: Connie Ernst 
  504.390.2137 
  publicitychair@70NSDC.com 
 

 

70th NSDC IS STILL ON! 
Plan to get together with friends in the City with Soul 

 

Dec. 14, 2020—There’s light at the end of the tunnel with the first vaccines for 

COVID-19 being shipped to states across the country, so as of now the 70th 

National Square Dance Convention® is still on.  

Reunite with friends and fellow dancers and remember how good it feels to 

dance again. Some of the best callers and cuers from around the country will 

be attending, so if you are a bit rusty, it should all come back to you soon.  

If you are a caller or cuer, remember to register and update your caller and 

cuer profile by Jan. 15 if you want to be scheduled. Log on to 

sdconvention.com and follow the instructions.  

For dancers, remember to register for housing by Saturday, May 15, 2021 to 

take advantage of discounted room rates. You must register for the 

convention before registering for housing. To register for housing online, go to 

70nsdc.com and click on housing: hotels, camping and travel on the left side of 

the site. After May 15, rooms will not be discounted and may not be available 

depending on hotel occupancy.  

For more information about the convention, go to the Contact Us page on the 

70th NSDC website and send Convention Committee members an email.  

 

### 

NEWS 

RELEASE 

Contact Information: 
Connie Ernst 
504.390.2137 
publicitychair@70NSDC.com 

EVERYTHING YOU NEED AND WANT TO KNOW ABOUT THE 

CONVENTION  
 

can be found in the free monthly E-MAGAZINE.  The following address will 

give you the  information on how to subscribe for all future issues as well as 

how to find past issues 

 http://www.nsdcnec.com/nec-publications   

###%%%%%

http://www.nsdcnec.com/nec-publications
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The United Square Dancers of America’s Social Media Committee  

Proudly Continues Our Zoom Series  

Beyond the Dance Floor 

Dancing — We all miss dancing!  The great news is, as a community we’ve been adapting to “the new 

normal”. It’s been wonderful to see callers and cuers set up virtual dance events. Online groups have 

been set up to discuss returning to dancing and what precautions need to be taken. IAGSDC even  

transitioned their International Convention into a “home edition” with virtual dancing and live online 

activities. Happily, in some areas of the country, clubs are cautiously and carefully beginning to dance 

again, but there is still more to do.   

In October 2020 the United Square Dancers of America — USDA 

— your National dancers’ organization, introduced our monthly 

series of web-based programs via Zoom to support clubs on the busi-

ness and marketing end of our activity. The programs will be used 

to introduce more dancers across the country to who/what USDA 

is, the programs and services we provide, and a way to keep square 

and round dancing in the forefront of people’s thoughts even if they 

aren’t able to get together on the dance floor. 

Beyond The Dance Floor – It takes a lot of effort and organization-

al skills to keep our favorite activity alive and USDA is here to help. 

From bylaws to event planning, club officer duties,  

promotion, communications, newsletters, youth and handicapable 

programs – this series is designed to help groups across the country 

build and grow your clubs. 

Workshops are scheduled to last 90-minutes to allow plenty of time for questions & answers, plus we 

will welcome input from participants. Our first workshop launches on Saturday, October 10th and our 

complete schedule is listed on the subsequent pages. 

Watch your email or checkout our website and Facebook pages for links to the FREE workshops. 

For more information or to check on scheduling updates, please contact us at: 

 

USDA Social Media Directors: Milene McCall or Bonnie Abramson—      

           at:  SocialMedia@USDA.org  

Or visit our Facebook page and join our Facebook group  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/314405916617 (United Square Dancers 

of America—USDA)                                                                                                           

https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=BKM94FC3JWEU&K=A44LUG5915179&R=3JW9W70O8DAAX&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%3A80%2Fgp%2Fredirect.html%2Fref%3Dpe_830720_136174660_smi_em_we2_swf_fb%3F_encoding%3DUTF8%26location%3Dhttp%253A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.co


 

Program #5 — Saturday, February 13, 2021  

Title: Promoting Square Dancing During the Most Challenging of Times  

Program #4 — Saturday, January 16, 2021  

Title: USDA’s Educational Materials  

Faculty: Tony & Diana Rock, USDA President; Dale & Kathy Worthington, USDA Leadership Education Chairmen 

All Programs will begin at 2:00 p.m. Eastern; 1:00 p.m. Central; 12:00 noon 

Mountain; 11:00 a.m. Pacific; 8:00 a.m. Hawaii; 90-minute duration 

The United Square Dancers of America’s Social Media Committee 

Proudly Presents  

Beyond the Dance Floor 
PROPOSED WORKSHOP SCHEDULE 

Program #6 — Saturday, March 13, 2021  

Title: Do You Hear What I Hear?  Using Newsletters and Other Forms of Social Media to Get The 

Word Out  

Faculty: Larry Dunkel, Editor, USDA News; Milene McCall and Bonnie Abramson, USDA Social 

Media Directors; USDA Webmaster 

Program #7 — Saturday, April 10, 2021  

Title: National Convention – Here We Come! Showcasing USDA’s Involvement on the National Stage  

Faculty: Tony & Diana Rock, USDA Presidents; Gilbert & Sharon Leon, Eastern Region VP; Ed & Lynda Wil-

lis, Central Region VP; Mark & Bina Krebsbach, Plains Region VP; LPaul & Sally Schmidt, Western Region VP 

Program #8— Saturday, May 15, 2021  

Title: USDA’s Handicapable Program  

Faculty: Alicia Becker, Handicapable Program Chair 

Program #9 — Saturday, June 12, 2021  

Title: USDA’s Specialty Programs and Honors  

Faculty: Joy Vaccari, Prescription Card/Hearing Aid; Larry Dunkel, Centennial Award; Jerry & Donna Robey, USDA 

Traveler’s Program; Jim & Judy Taylor, Amazon Smile 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/20-0201068


HISTORY OF THE  

WESTERN TWIRLERS SQUARE  DANCE CLUB 

Western Twirlers Square Dance Club was established in 1948 in Joplin Missouri.  The 

club belonged to the Tri State Square Dancing Association & Northeast Oklahoma 

Square Dance Association before Missouri Federation was established  

in 1959. The club danced at several locations in Joplin before building the Joplin Square 

Dance Center in the early 80’s for all the area clubs to dance at.  In 1982 they formed a 

Board to help work on finding property and raising necessary funds. They purchased 

land December 6, 1983 for $2,700. In 1985 construction started. The cost was $30,000.00 

for 100 Ft X 50 Ft. building. Due to the tremendous support of this area, a lot of past 

dancers volunteered their time to help build this building. A lot 

of benefits were also held, particularly the memory board.  For 

a small fee, dancers could have their names engraved into it. This board is behind  

the caller stand in great appreciation of our past.  A Grand Opening dance was  

held on August 8, 1986, with area callers for an afternoon dance and Virgil Gemeinhart, 

from Springfield, for the main evening dance. The building was built with a  

concrete floor with tile to dance on.  In 1997 a new wood floor was added with a  

cost of $25,000. This building can hold 12 squares on the floor comfortably, along with a 

Caller Stage, full kitchen, large bathrooms, and tables for socializing.  

 

Past Club callers have been Floyd Sill, who called 25 plus years retiring in 1987. Van Greenwood then became Club 

Caller from 1988 thru 2010. Van called for more than 60 plus years in the four-state area. He and Elfrieda  

remained members until Van’s passing in 2018. Van & Elfrieda always set at the 1st table to greet everyone.  Van 

& Elfrieda, in later years, were members of the Center’s Board and Elfrieda still remains, and is still dancing with 

us today. Also original Board members and present Presidents of the Board are Wayne & Doris Donham. They 

have danced since 1978. Sadly we lost Wayne in the past year. Wayne & Doris have maintained and cleaned every 

inch of this building. Wayne will always be there to sweep the floor during the last tip. Van Greenwood’s voice will 

always be heard in this building by us present members. 

Western Twirlers has been thru many changes and challenges thru these years.  They have changed from dancing 

every Saturday night to 1st, 3rd & 5th Saturday’s, then to 1st & 3rd Saturdays. In 2011 we changed to once a month.  

On November 9-10, 1963 the 3rd Annual Missouri Federation Festival was held in Joplin at the famous Connor  

Hotel (built in 1906 with a grand staircase made of marble) at 4th & Main, and Saturday’s evening dance was held 

at R & S Stadium at 3rd & Virginia. Club caller was Floyd Sill, State Presidents were Ray & Georganna McCulley. 

This was also the 1st year for the souvenir program books.  The dance had live music and included round dancing. 

In 1967 Western Twirlers Presidents were Conrad & Joyce Butler, club dues to Missouri Federation was $1.00. In 

1968 the State Festival was held again in Joplin at the Memorial Hall.  In 1970 John & Karen Eubanks became 

Secretary of Southwest District Square Dance Association. In 1971 they became Vice President of Southwest  

District.  John Eubanks became a caller about the same time and became Western Twirlers Club caller in 2019. In 

1982 Southwest District had 44 clubs.  In 1983 Club dues where $ 3.00, Show-Me Doin’s magazine was $5.00.   

Missouri ranked 6th in the world in Square Dance Clubs.  In 1984 the State Festival had 1,260 registered dancers, 

making that year the biggest Festival so far.  In 1995 membership in Missouri consisted of 132 clubs and the State 

Festival had 900 dancers.  Missouri Governor Mel Carnahan signed a bill to make Square Dancing the Official 

American Folk Dance of Missouri. (Currently 31 states have designated Square Dancing as their State Folk 

Dance.) In 1998, the State Festival was held in Joplin at the High School with the theme “Bee at State in ‘98”. 

State Presidents were Mark & Rosalee Mortensen of Richland. Also the state license plate bill was passed, but the 

Governor vetoed the bill.  (However the State License plate bill did pass in 1999.) The 1998 Festival’s Saturday 



In 1983 Club dues where $ 3.00, Show-Me Doin’s magazine was $5.00.  Missouri 

ranked 6th in the world in Square Dance Clubs.  In 1984 the State Festival  

had 1,260 registered dancers, making that year the biggest Festival so far.  In 

1995 membership in Missouri consisted of 132 clubs and the State Festival  

had 900 dancers.  Missouri Governor Mel Carnahan signed a bill to make Square 

Dancing the Official American Folk Dance of Missouri. (Currently 31 states have 

designated Square Dancing as their State Folk Dance.) In 1998, the State Festival 

was held in Joplin at the High School with the theme “Bee at State in ‘98”. State 

Presidents were Mark & Rosalee Mortensen of Richland. Also the state license 

plate bill was passed, but the Governor vetoed the bill.  (However the State  

License plate bill did pass in 1999.) The 1998 Festival’s Saturday night’s After 

Party was held at the Square Dance Center hosted by local clubs. The After party 

started at 11:00pm till ??? to a packed building!! (Remember we danced on a  

nearly new wood floor!) In 2005 Club Caller Van Greenwood received the Caller/

Cuer Hall of Fame award.  In 2010 a Facebook page was set up along with an 

email address for extra contact information as we move into the Internet world.  

On May 22, 2011 an F5 Tornado tore thru Joplin’s middle section. The Center was 

not harmed even though several past and present dancers lost their  homes.  

2019 Southwest District hosted the MO State Festival in Springfield for its 60th 

anniversary. Club caller was John Eubanks and State Presidents were John & 

Bev Stuart. 

This club and building has hosted many benefit dances, too many to count.  Many thanks to those who have passed 

that started this club, building, and who have been members. Thank you to the original board members of Jerry & 

Scarlet Upton, Bill & Mary Watson, Cecil & Betty Clevenger, and Wayne & Doris Donham, the Tri State Square 

Dance Association (that no longer exists) Northeast Oklahoma Square Dance Association, Southwest District, and 

Missouri Federation of Square & Round Dance Clubs.  Thru these 72 years we have gone from a very large club to 

a small size club. We are still there to socialize with each other, past and future dances. Now in 2020 we have 

Covid-19 giving us even bigger challenges, since we have not been able to dance in three months.  

                                              

                                                       What will the future hold for us now? 





ARTS Travel The 

Dancer’s Online Travel 

Web Site 
Turn your Vacations & Dance 

Travel into Donations 
Book your personal and business and   

dance travel on our new  

travel website,  

www.arts-dancetravel.com ! 

 

Every time you do, Alliance of Rounds 

Traditional and Square Dance (ARTS) 

will receive a portion of the travel com-

missions. 

You get the same low rates offered by 

other travel websites while helping to 

raise funds for ARTS. 

 

It's simple! 

Book your travel to the  

70th NSDC in Jackson, MS 

and support dancing at 
Book Golf Tee Times,  Get Event Tickets, Send 

flowers, Site Seeing Activities 

    Logon to       www.arts-dancetravel.com 
70th National Square Dance Convention® 

June 23-26, 2020  -  Jackson, MS 



61st California State Square                  

     Dance Convention     

San Bernardino County Fairgrounds,  

           Victorville, CA 

Marvin Fishman, General Chairman 

CAState2021@gmail.com 

http://www.CAState2021.org 

818-269-1676 

 

70th Natioinal Square Dance Convention 

5252 McIngvale  

Hernando, MS 38632 

Register:  70@yahoo.com 

901 412-8140 

70nsdc.com 

 

Missouri State Convention 

Cowen Civic Cen ter 

500 E. Elm St. 

 

CONVENTION SCHEDULE 

Send the USDA NEWS Editor your State Association/Federation 

Convention dates and they will be listed here at no charge. 

2021 

April 16 –18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jun 23-26 

 

 

 

 

Oct 8-10 

 

 

 

2022 

FUTURE NATIONAL CONVENTIONS 

2021—June 23-26 Jackson, MS 

2022—June 22-25 Evansville, IN 

2023—JUNE 21-24, Mobile, AL 

2024-June 28-29—Milwaukee, WI 

 

AL 

 Apr 8-10 

 

 62nd California State Square Dance  

Convention 

Yuba-Sutter Fairgrounds  

Yuba City, CA 

Katie Pearce & Bonnie Abramson, Co-General 

Chairmen 

bjabramson@gmail.com 

http://www.CAState2022.org 

 

  

NOTICE:  Due to the CoronaVirus many events are being cancelled or postponed. 

We highly recommend that you check the website or contact someone from that 

event prior to leaving home. 

mailto:CAState2021@gmail.com
http://www.castate2021.org/
mailto:bjabramson@gmail.com
http://www.castate2022.org/


         1 year—$6.00              2 Years—$12.00                      3 Years—$18.00 

USDA NEWS 

The USDA NEWS publication is a quarterly publication covering all aspects of the Square Dance activity.  Each  

issue of USDA NEWS, which averages 32-36 pages, is provided FREE to all known dance publication editors;  

leaders of state, national, and international organizations; and USDA Affiliates, Officers and Directors. 

USDA NEWS is available to all others at a yearly subscription rate of only $6.00.  The subscription rate does not pay 

for the newsletter but does assist in the postal costs.  To keep abreast of square dance events, leadership and education 

articles, and to maintain your awareness and knowledge of the total activity, you should be reading the USDA NEWS. 

For your own personal copy of the quarterly USDA NEWS, complete the form below and return it with a check made 

out to “USDA”.  MAIL IT TO THE USDA Editor listed below. 

For your own personal copy of the quarterly USDA NEWS, complete the form below and return it with a check made 

out to USDA to the USDA NEWS Editor.  If you would like to send a subscription as a gift please complete the “gift 

from” form as well as the “subscription for” form.  We will send a card to the person receiving the gift 

subscription to let them know they are receiving this as a gift from you. 

USDA NEWS SUBSCRIPTION 

   Subscription Type —            New                    Renewal        Gift 

This is a subscription for: 

 

NAME: _______________________________________________________________________________  

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY: _________________________________ STATE: _____________  ZIP: ___________ . __________(Must Have + 4 Digits) 

PHONE: ____________________________________EMAIL:_______________________________________________________ 

Please type or print clearly. Be sure the form is complete. 

Attach check or money order for appropriate amount payable to USDA 

 

 □   I qualify for Free Subscription:  (must be renewed annually) 

Organization:  _______________________________________  Office _______________________ □ USDA Affiliate 

If publication editors, Name of Publication ___________________________Email _____________________  

MAIL COMPLETED FORM and PAYMENT TO : Larry Dunkel, 6012 Ridgeview Rd., Knoxville, TN 37918-8201 

If this is a gift a subscription and you would like for USDA to send a card announcing your gift, please complete this form. 

NAME: _______________________________________________________________________________  

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________  

CITY: _________________________________ STATE: _____________  ZIP: ___________ . __________(Must Have + 4 Digits) 

PHONE: ____________________________________EMAIL:_______________________________________________________

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 



 

USDA ADVERTISING  POLICY 

USDA NEWS accepts ads and flyers in camera-ready form only and of the proper size.  Proper size is  7 ½ X 10 for a 

full size page or 7 ½x 5 for a half page.    Ads should be submitted in digital form in .jpeg, png, or .pdf formats.  

Make check payable to United Square Dancers of America and mail to the editor.  Name and address can be found on 

the back cover of each issue.  Checks must be received within 7 days of receiving the digital ad file.   Unpaid ads will 

not be printed. 

Deadline Dates are one month before the issue date with issues published quar ter ly.   

USDA NEWS has two editions; a printed edition and an on-line edition.  The printed edition is a black and white copy 

except for the cover and the four center pages.  The four center pages are available for purchase for your flyers and ads 

and are sold on a first-come basis.  The on-line edition is a full color copy.  When submitting copies for black and 

white advertising in the printed edition you can send a color copy for use.  It will be printed in black and white, but the 

on-line copy will be in color. 

.  

 

 

. 

                                          ADVERTISING RATES 

           COLOR               BLACK & WHITE 

½ Page                                $25.00          $20.00 

Full Page  - 1 side             $45.00          $35.00 

Publication           Deadline 

Jan-Mar           Dec 01 

Apr-Jun                         Mar 01 

Jul—Sep                         Jun 01 

Oct—Dec         Sep 01                          

        GOING AWAY FOR THE WINTER?  SUMMER?

   

            HAVE YOU MOVED?         

          

We don’t want you to miss a single copy of USDA NEWS, so please notify us of any change of address as soon as possible.  If you 

go away for an extended period of time let us know the new address and the dates involved and  

we will see that you continue to get your copy wherever your current address might be. 

                               

When you plan a move please send your new address as soon as possible.   

 USDA NEWS PUBLICATION POLICY 

USDA NEWS is the official newsletter of the United Square Dancers of America, the largest square dance organization 

in the world.  Our goal is to cover all aspect of the square dance activity.  USDA NEWS is not copyrighted and we 

welcome the reprinting of any material by USDA Affiliates and other publications.  A credit line is appreciated 

whenever any of our material is reprinted.   

We also welcome articles of interest to the square dance world in general.  When submitting  articles for use in USDA 

NEWS you must include your name, address, phone number and email address and also indicate the author of the 

article.  The editor does reserves the right to reject, edit, omit, or rewrite all material submitted. 

The opinions expressed within the publication does not necessarily reflect that of USDA or the Editorial staff. 



Elected Positions  

PRESIDENT 

     Tony & Diana Rock  

     151 Connie Dr 

      Pittsburgh, PA 15214 

     (412) 310-2508 

     president@usda.org 

VICE PRESIDENT EASTERN REGION  

     Gilbert & Sharon Leon 

     424 Seaport Trail 

     Carrollton, VA 23314 

     (757) 745-7182 

     usda.eastern.region.vp@usda.org 

VICE PRESIDENT CENTRAL REGION 

USDA APPAREL 

     Ed and Lynda Willis 

     P. O. Box 7524 

     Wilmington, NC 28406 

     (910) 616-3639  

      usda.central.region.vp@usda.org  

     usda.apparel@usda.org  

VICE PRESIDENT PLAINS REGION   

USDA WAYS & MEANS 

     Mark & Bina Krebsbach 

     3301 Nebraska Dr.  #1 

     Bismarck, ND 58503 

     Mark (701) 320-9079   

     Bina (701) 320-5182 

     usda.plains.region.vp@usda.org  
     usda.waysandmeans@usda.org            
            

VICE PRESIDENT WESTERN REGION 

PAST PRESIDEN/INFORMATIION 

OFFICER & SOUND 

     LPaul & Sally Schmidt  

     4822 Huron Ave 

     San Diego, CA 92117 

     (619) 222-0445    

     usda.western.region.vp@usda.org 

      

SECRETARY 

     Ellery & Karen Gulbrand  

     2591 Lavender Lane 

     Green Bay, WI 5431 
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     usda.secretary@usda.org 

 

ASSISTANT TREASURER/

PHOTOGRAPHY/ARCHIVES 
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Appointed Positions 

PARLIAMENTARIAN  

GROUP 501 (C) (3) CHAIRMAN (APPLICATION 

REVIEW)      

     Jim Maczko and Patty Wilcox 

     P.O. Box 712918 

     San Diego, CA 92171-2918 

     (619) 295-2635  (C) (619) 840-7791 

     usda.parliamentarian.usda@usda.org 

     usda.501c3.chairman@usda.org  

GROUP RENEWALS 501 (C)(3) 

TREASURER 

      Pat Inglis 

      1340 Oakengate Dr. 

      Stone Mountain, GA 30083 

      (404) 294-0268   

      501c3renew@usda.org  

 

USDA NEWS EDITOR  

CENTENNIAL AWARD 

     Larry Dunkel  

     6012 Ridgeview Rd 

     Knoxville, TN 37918-8201 

     (C) (865) 256-2538 

     usdanews@usda.org 

USDA/USA TRAVELER PROGRAM 

      Jerry and Donna Robey 

      2702 Aldersgate Dr. 

      Rockford, IL 61103 

      (H) (815) 977-5763   (C) (352) 284-7912 

      usda.travelers@usda.org 

INSURANCE COORDINATOR 

     Eddie & Elizabeth Sanders 

     P. O. BOX 417 

     Stephens, GA 30667 

     (H) (706) 759-3642   

     usda.insurance@usda.org    

HISTORIAN 

 SHOWCASE OF IDEAS 

      Edythe Weber 

      1316 Middlebrook Drive 

      Liberty, MO 64068-1941 

      (816) 781-3598  (C) FAX (816)781-3041 

FACILITIES/AFTER PARTY/SOCIAL MEDIA 

        Milene McCall 

        P O Box 202 

        Campbellsburg, KY  40011 

        (502) 525-3356 

        usda.facilities@usda.org 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

        Bonnie Abramson 

        3039 Bridgeford Dr. 

        Sacramento, CA 95833 

        (916) 2313-3640 

BADGES & PRESCRIPTION CARD 

        Joy Vaccari 

        227 Hughes St. NE 

        Ft. Walton, FL 32548 

        (850) 243-9484   (C) (850) 217-2775 

        usda.badges@usda.org 

        usda.prescription.card@usda.org                       

        javajoy2@cox.net 

HANDICAPABLE DANCERS 

        Alitia Becker 

        503 Lincoln Rd    

        Monroe,  LA 71203 

        (C)  (318) 547-9578 

        usda.handicapable.dancers@usda.org 

YOUTH ADVISORS 

        Dan Reedy 

        P O Box 736 

        Van Buren, AR 72956 

        (C)  (731) 612-1155 

        usda.youth.advisor@usda.org 

WEBMASTER     

         Dan and Jean Wheeleer 

         512 East Leslie Dr 

         Independence, MO 64055 
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PRESIDENT’S ADVISORS 
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        Regional Vice-Presidents 
 
ARTS-DANCE COMMITTEE       
        Schmidt, Weber, Taylor 
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